
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 17 JUNE 2010

ROSP.56/10
TREASURY MANAGEMENT OUTTURN 2009/10

The Treasury and Insurance Manager (Mr Steele) presented report RD.13/10 providing the annual report on Treasury Management, as required under both the Financial Procedure Rules and the CIPFA Code of Practice on Treasury Management.  He also submitted the regular report on Treasury Transactions for the period 1 January 2010 to 31 March 2010.  He drew Members' attention to developments in the Money Markets over the previous twelve months and their effect on the Council's investments, together with the various performance statistics included within the report.

The Executive had on 4 June 2010 considered the report (EX.079/10 refers) and decided:

“(1)
That Report RD.13/10 be received and recommended to the City Council for approval.

(2)
That the City Council be requested to approve an amendment to the Investment Strategy to raise the counterparty limit with the Lloyds/TSB Group and the RSB Group from £4m to £6m.”

In considering the report Members raised the following concerns and questions:

· Members congratulated Mr Steele and his team for ensuring that the actual outturn on treasury management stayed very close to the estimate during such difficult times.
The Portfolio Holder agreed and informed the Panel that Mr Steele was due to retire in August and that this would be his last meeting.

· The report suggested that the maximum counterparty limit with the RBS Group and Lloyds Banking Group only be raised from £4m to £6m  Had any consideration been given to the possibility of the two Groups being moved back to private banks during the term of deposit?
Mr Steele agreed that it was possible that the banks would be sold off gradually over several years and if that happened then the Council would have to review its position.  He added that if the limit was increased to £6m the Council did not necessarily have to go to that limit.

The Portfolio Holder added that the Council could possibly earn an extra 1/% interest on those investments.

· Members were aware that the Finance team monitored the possibility of the Council opting out of the £15m loan stock issue, had there been any progress on this?

Mr Steele explained that the cost of terminating the loan stock issue was too high at the present time but it would continue to be monitored.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Panel record their thanks for the work of the Treasury and Insurance Manager (Mr Steele) and his team.  They also wished Mr Steele well for his future.

2) That the Panel were happy with the proposal to increase the maximum counterparty limited with the RBS Group and Lloyds Banking Group from £4m to £6m and were reassured that the situation would be monitored in the future.
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